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Upcoming Dates 

Term 1  Week 10   Issue 10  1st April 2021 

Cross Country 

APR 19th First day of Term 2 

 25th ANZAC day 

 28th Hearing Assessments 

MAY 7th Mother’s Day Chapel 

We wish Miss Noll a very happy birthday for 

Saturday 10th April. 

Birthdays 

Well done to our 3-6 students for their efforts in 

the cross country, held last Monday at the 

golf course. 



 

Parent teacher interviews 

Thank you to all parents and caregivers who 

attended a parent teacher interview.  It was a 

wonderful opportunity for conversations to 

take place to discuss student learning 

progress, and identify goals.  Thank you to 

parents for the valuable role you play in your 

child’s education, and we appreciate close 

home-school partnerships which benefit the 

children of our school. 

Year 5/6 Exhibition of Learning 

The 5/6 students have exhibited their learning, 

showcasing many learning tasks they have 

completed during Term One.  They have 

enjoyed creating the space and showing 

parents and younger students their learning.  

It’s a very empowering act when a student 

shows and explains their learning to others.  

When I asked the 5/6s how they felt about 

showing their learning in this way, the main 

response I received was ‘proud’, a sense of 

achievement.  Hopefully we will have 

more exhibitions of learning to share as 

the year progresses. 

Easter 

At this important time in the church year, we 

cast our thoughts to the Easter story and the 

death and resurrection of Jesus.  I hope that 

whatever you are doing, or wherever you may 

be over Easter, that you may stop and give 

thanks to the amazing sacrifice of Jesus to 

forgive our sins, the resurrection, and the 

amazing promise of eternal life. 

Wishing you a blessed Easter, and a safe and 

enjoyable holiday.  

Every blessing for your week.   

Damon Prenzler 

From the Principal 

Cybersafety 

Our Year 3-6 students were able to share a 

cybersafety session led by Susan McLean.  

Thank you to Susan for sharing important 

information about how to safely navigate the 

cyberworld.  A recommended website 

mentioned by Susan is esafety.gov.au, which 

has many useful tips and suggestions. 



 

Please see below for this week’s church 

service times; 

Thursday 1st April Maundy Thursday: 

Jeparit at 7.30 pm 

Friday 2nd April Good Friday: Nhill at 

10am, Jeparit at 2.30pm 

Sunday 4th April Easter Sunday: 

Woorak at 6.30 am 

Nhill at 9.00 am 

Jeparit at 11 am 

Sunday 11th April 

Nhill—11 am 

Woorak—9 am 

Jeparit—9 am 

Register for Sunday (before Thurs 5pm) via 

the Parish Office: nhillpar2@bigpond.com 

or 5391 122 

NhillLutheranParishOnline.com 

Prayer of the Week 

Worship News Devotional Thought 

Each week we pray for someone in our 

School Community. This week we pray 

for…….. 

 Shilah, Clayton and Harper Hiscock 

and their family 

 Grace Jensz and her family 

Command 

‘You also ought to wash one another’s feet. For I 

have given you an example, that you also should do 

just as I have done for you’ (John 13:14b,15) 

Read John 13:1-20 

What is the job you would least like to do? Perhaps 

it’s vacuuming or dusting. Or you might be 

particularly disengaged from cleaning the toilet. 

Imagine, though, taking out the basin of water and 

washing the feet of your friends. 

Maybe you’ve done this before as part of a worship 

service. There is a true sense of discomfort and 

embarrassment. Feet are generally dirty. Toenails 

aren’t always kept well. Let’s not get started on what 

grows … 

Now imagine that the Son of God is wrapping a 

towel around his waist and without asking begins to 

wash your feet. Are you uncomfortable? Is it about 

your feet, or the fact that Jesus the Christ is doing the 

washing? 

There is no social distancing whatever in this 

command. 

Embedded in this first Maundy (‘Maundy’ means 

‘command’) Thursday is the directive that followers 

of Jesus are all part of foot-washing. There are no 

‘designated foot-washers’; all of them must do this 

so that they might experience the true grace, mercy 

and power of Jesus. 

Who is this Jesus who looks beyond our dirt and the 

places we’ve been? 

Who is this Jesus who washes us clean, not only with 

the waters of baptism but also with the blood from 

his veins? 

Who is this Jesus who calls you and me into this 

mission? 

What does washing the feet of others mean for you? 

Heavenly Father, thank you for your Son, Jesus, who 

spared no indignity to offer us salvation through his 

cleansing blood. Open our hearts and minds for 

opportunities to care for others so that they might 

experience his grace and mercy. Amen. 

Chapel 

Chapel each week is held in the Multi 

Purpose Room on a Friday at 9am. 

Parents and friends are invited to join 

us and stay for morning tea and 

coffee. 

https://lutheranchurchofaustralia.cmail19.com/t/t-l-nuliytl-muhirtrlh-i/


 Year 5/6 showcase 

The members of the Year 5/6 class took the opportunity to show the Foundation students the 

work they had completed during Term 1. Throughout the exhibition the 5/6 students explained to 

the Foundations about each subject and what they have achieved.  

In HASS and Art we have been studying Asia. In 

Maths we have been focusing on multiplication 

and division. In English we have worked really 

hard on grammar, punctuation and sentence 

structure. The students worked very hard in 

Science, researching adaptations of their 

animals. It was a fantastic effort by the 5/6’s and 

all the parents had the opportunity to see the 

5/6’s work during Parent Teacher interviews. 



Uniform 

 

Additional and targeted student 

support 

NLS volunteers 

Reading Buddies Program 

We are currently seeking some parent helpers to 

assist with our reading buddies program . 

Reading buddies involves parent volunteers  

listening to students reading aloud. Volunteers 

must have a current Working With Children 

Check and complete the training that is 

explained below.  

Volunteering at NLS 

For all parents wishing to volunteer at school to 

help in the classroom, on camps or with other 

student activities this year, parents must bring 

the following to the front office: 1) a current 

Working with Children Check and; 2) a 

certificate of completion of one-hour Valuing 

Safe Community training session on-line within 

the past three years. As a school of the Lutheran 

Church of Australia (LCA), staff and volunteers 

are obliged to meet the requirements of the 

LCA Safe Place Policy. Valuing Safe 

Communities (VSC) is a program to comply with 

this expectation. This training is valid for three 

years.  

 

VSC Online Training Instructions 

Go to http://ilearn.alc.edu.au/course/

view.php?id=170. Follow the instructions. Use 

the Enrolment Key: VSC3_Volunt33r to gain 

access to the training. On-line training takes 

about 30-40 minutes. Certificates of comple-

tion will be generated at the end of the ses-

sion. If you need any assistance, or would like 

to use a school computer to complete the 

training, please see Mrs Koning at the front 

office. 

During Term Two numerous learning support initiatives will be delivered to our students.  Ms 

Rutherford has recently completed her Minilit training and will lead sessions with selected 

students in Years One and Two, Mrs Woodward will lead the Reading Tutor Program with 

selected middle and upper primary students.  Both Minilit and RTP support literacy development 

and is evidence based. 

Our school has received funding through the Victorian Government’s Tutor Learning Initiative.  A 

main reason for this initiative is to address any learning need which may have developed or 

grown during 2020 and the periods of remote learning.  We are grateful that our funding will 

provide 18 days of additional tutoring support that will be provided to selected students during 

Terms Two and Three.  Thank you to Mrs Lauren Salt and Ms Greer Marshman who will be 

delivering the tutoring support to students. 

Early in Term Two NLS is hosting Sue Ward from Wimmera Hearing Society to conduct hearing 

assessments for all our students.  A letter and permission form will be distributed soon.  Tarrah 

Dodds, speech pathologist, will be conducting screening for all Foundation and Year One 

students early in Term Two. 

We are in a transition time of the year where 

students change from summer to winter 

uniform as temperatures can be quite 

variable at this time of year.  Students may 

wear either summer or winter uniform until 

the third week of Term 2, at which time all 

students will be required to wear winter 

uniform.  Please ensure all uniform items are 

clearly named. 

Last year jackets and beanies were 

introduced as uniform items and many 

children appreciated these during the 

colder months.  Uniform items are available 

at the front office. 



Parenting Ideas—Webinars and Guides 

Our school has a Parenting Ideas membership 

which enables us to publish articles in our 

newsletter.  I hope you find these articles useful 

and informative.  In addition to the articles, 

Parenting Ideas also provides support for parents 

through webinars and eGuides.  Parents of Nhill 

Lutheran School are able to access free webinars 

provided by Parenting Ideas (usually the cost is 

$39).  Some of the webinars have already 

occurred and have been recorded, others are 

planned for later this year.  To gain free access to 

a webinar simply request a voucher from the 

school, which will have all the details you need to 

view the webinar.  Upcoming webinars include: 

Communicating with teenage boys – 

March 24 at 8pm, valid to June 24 

Connecting with teenage daughters – 

June 23 at 8pm, valid to September 

23 

The eGuides are booklets that are also 

available free to parents.  They cover the 

topics of optimism, family meetings, friends, 

coping, understanding children’s behaviour, 

and bring out your child’s confidence.  

Copies of the eGuides can be sent 

electronically by the school, just ask via 

admin@nls.vic.edu.au or phone the school.   

mailto:admin@nls.vic.edu.au


Nhill Tiger News 

Under 12s Football Training 

Thursdays  from 4.30—5.30 pm. 

All past and new players welcome. 

Coach: Rob Bell 0407 522 264 

Team Manager: Jess Mason 

 

55 Squat Challenge 

School Council 

Welcome to Janine Grover who is now a 

member of the Nhill Lutheran School Council.  

Janine brings with her a broad skill set and range 

of experiences to add value to the council, and 

we thank her for her service to the school. 

Congratulations to Miss Morrison for participating in 

the 55 Squat Challenge where she raised funds for 

the National Breast Cancer Foundation. Even the 

Year 5/6 students wanted to join Miss Morrison to 

show their support. 





Listen to Messages of Hope and invite others to do the same. Download or listen online at 

messagesofhope.org.au. 

4th April   The God of Easter    (Bishop John Henderson) 

For a lot of people Easter is about having a long weekend and time off to have fun with family 

and friends. But what is the real story of Easter? John Henderson talks about the life and death 

of Jesus and what that means for us. 

11th April   Worth Fighting For    (Interview) 

Have you ever felt unloved and not worth fighting for? Sophie shares how she has learnt to rise 

above the hurts and discovered there’s more than one kind of family.  

18th April    Letting Go of Tomorrow    (Richard, Celia and Jo) 

With the pandemic continuing to cause disruption, how do we cope with the constant change 

in our lives. Richard, Celia and Jo chat about what we can do to balance the uncertainty of 

everyday with a sense of confidence for the future. 

25th April    Coping with Change      (Richard and Celia) 

Change can be difficult to cope with, especially when its unexpected. How do you come to 

terms with things you can’t change? Richard and Celia talk about what can give us 

confidence and hope whatever changes the future may bring. 

 

CORONAVIRUS RESOURCES 

As coronavirus restrictions continue and some tighten further, there are challenges and 

changes to navigate. Life looks a bit different and feels uncertain which can make us feel 

stressed or anxious. For resources to help make sense of what you’re going through and give 

you hope, go to www.messagesofhope.org.au/coronavirus. 










